BOSTON CITY COUNCIL

Committee on City Services and Innovation

Technology
Kenzie Bok, Chair

REPORT OF COMMITTEE CHAIR
April 22,2022
Dear Councilors:

The Committce on City Services and Innovation Technology was referred the following docket for
consideration:

Docket #0434 - Message and order for the confirmation of the appointment of Christopher Cook as a
member of the Boston Water and Sewer Commission. for a term expiring March 30, 2026.

This matter was sponsored by Mayor Michelle Wu and was referred to the Committee on March 30,
2022. A public hearing was held on Friday, April 22, 2022. The Committee heard testimony from
Henry F. Vitale, Lxecutive Director CFO/Treasurer of Boston Water and Sewer Commission, who
presented the nomination of Christopher Cook as a member of the Boston Water and Sewer
Commission on behalf of Mayor Michelle Wu, Mr. Vitale cited his and the Administration’s fuli
confidence in Mr. Cook’s experience and expertisc on the board:, noting his professional background,
especiatly relating to environmental concerns and issues throughout the City of Boston,

Committee Chair Recommended Action

As Chair of the Committee on City Services and Innovation Technology, I recommend moving the
listed docket from the Committee to the full Council for discussion and formal action. At that time, my
recommendation to the full Council will be that this matter QUGHT TQ BE CONFIRMED.

Kenzie Bok, Chair
Committec on City Services and Innovation Technology




